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 Philip Kemp This building is already by some way the tallest in Jeffreys Place, and also taller than any of the houses 

immediately behind it in Ivor Street.  To add an extra storey would make it seriously out of proportion to all the 

buildings around it, besides robbing the houses opposite of sunlight, and establishing an invidious precedent 

should any similiarly overweening proposal be made elsewhere in the street.

Also, the style of the proposed structure is wholly out of keeping with the surrounding environment.  But even 

were a more fitting style to be proposed, this application should be rejected on grounds of excessive scale 

alone.
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